
  

 

Website Address: www.nelsonschool.org         Telephone Number: 020 8894 9899  

School Email Address: info@nelsonschool.org       Autumn Term Issue No:  6 

 IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY — PLEASE READ 
 
Tuesday 17 October   Reception Open Morning 9:30am (New Parents) 
  
Thursday  19 October   Reception Open Morning 9:30am (New Parents) 
      PTA Meeting 8.00pm (Staffroom) 
Friday 20 October    Y4 Maya Workshop (Dress up optional)             
      School Closes at Normal Time for Half Term  
 
Monday 30 October   Children Return to School     
 

 Headteacher Awards  

Maryum 5S 

Abi 6N 

Vanessa 6N 

Ali 4N 

Noah 4N 

All of 4N 

Maison 3B 

Olive 3B 

Ayla 3B 

Freya 3B 

Kiyan 1RL  

Nelson Stars 

Our Nelson Stars this 

week are:  Freya 6N, All 

of  6M, Aryan 5S, Ollie 

4B, Noah 4N, Maison 

3B, Rylee 2M, Lice 1RL, Eyad 1L,Well done ! 

You have received a certificate and have been 

celebrated in assembly. 

Maths Wizard  Competition  

Four math-loving children from Year 5, Deniz, Andrew, Aryan, and Eva, recently represented 

our school at the annual Maths Wizard competition held at Hampton School. They competed 

against 22 local primary schools to battle it out for the title of Maths Wizard Champion. They            

demonstrated brilliant number crunching skills and teamwork. Well done !  

Thank you Mrs Shah and mum of Deniz for helping with this trip.  



  

 

Nelson School  is committed to safeguarding – a shared responsibility      
safeguarding@nelsonschool.org 

Carol Dates  

Flu Vaccination 

On Monday, 20 November our school nurses will 

be visiting school to give children the annual flu 

vaccine  

Please complete the consent form even if you 

decide you do not want to vaccinate your child 

against flu this year. Completion of the consent 

form is not mandatory if you do not want your 

child to be vaccinated. However, as providers of 

the school age vaccinations, NHSE requires that 

we provide numbers of parents that do not 

consent to their child being vaccinated. 

Therefore, we will only use this information to 

provide numbers of parents declining consent, 

no other details will be shared. If consent forms 

are not completed, you may be contacted by 

phone or text. If you have returned a no consent, 

we will not make any further contact this year. 

Please see our privacy notice if you require 

further details Privacy: Hounslow & Richmond 

Community Healthcare (hrch.nhs.uk) 

 

If you have any queries, please contact the 

immunisation team below. 

HRCH.ImmunisationTeamMailbox@nhs.net Tel: 

0203 691 1019 

 https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2023/richmond  

Trips Leaflets  

Mrs Lopez would like to remind you that the 

deadline for ordering your child’s Christmas 

cards is the 18th October.   

23rd, 24th and 
25th October 
9am-3pm. Open 
to Year 1- Year 6 

Book via the QR 
code or clicking 
this link: https://
bit.ly/MrACamp 

Christmas  Cards  

Our school diary dates have been recently 

sent out, and we would like to take this 

opportunity to inform you that our Year 3 and 

Year 4 Carols will be held on Thursday, 

December 7th at 2:30 pm in the Studio. 

Similarly, our Year 5 and Year 6 Carols will 

be held on Friday, December 8th at 2:30 pm 

in the Studio. We cordially invite all parents 

to join us and watch the children sing.  

Trips and Workshop  (Rec–Y5) leaflets will 

be coming home shortly. Please remember 

to  check your ParentPay account and keep 

up with the payments. If you are unable to 

pay, you may speak with Ms Ward in        

confidence .  

Pupil Parliament  

Pupil Parliament promotes pupil leadership 

opportunities, enabling children to develop 

valuable communication, organisation and 

debating skills through key roles of              

responsibility and new experiences.  This 

Year, Imaan in Year 6 was chosen to         

represent our school.  She said, ‘I really     

enjoyed the opportunity to speak with the 

Mayor and listen to the questions raised’ Well 

done Imaan.  

https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2023/richmond
https://bit.ly/MrACamp
https://bit.ly/MrACamp


  

 

OPAL  

Secondary School Admissions  

To apply for your child's secondary school 

place, please use the eAdmissions website 

starting from 1 September. This online 

application allows you to name up to six 

schools. If you do not live in the borough, you 

can still include Richmond schools in your 

application. The closing date for applying for a 

Year 7 place is 31 October 2023, so be sure 

to submit your application before this deadline 

to secure your child's secondary school 

placement. If you have any questions or need 

further assistance, please contact the school 

office for guidance. The closing date for 

applying for a year 7 place is 31 October 

2023. 

PTA Quiz Night  

PTA Quiz Night - Friday 17th November 2023 - 
7:30-10:30 

 

https://buytickets.at/nelson-primary-school-pta/1022522 

 

 

https://buytickets.at/nelson-primary-school-pta/1022522


  

 

Harvest  

Donations of clean underwear ages 3-4, 4-5 and 
5-6. 

Boys grey trousers/shorts ages 3-4, 4-5 

Shoes including school shoes, plimsoles, 
trainers in sizes 7, 8 and 9 (small – reception 
children) will be greatly received.  

Please remember that if your child has borrowed 
clothes from school, to please wash and return 
them asap. 

Parent /Teacher Meetings   

Parent/teacher meetings will take place on  

Monday 13th   November for  an online       

meeting and Thursday 16th    November  for a 

face to face meeting, in school. This year, we 

are using the same iCloud booking system. The 

bookings system closes on  Monday 16th      

October. Please remember to book.  

Trustee  

We are always keen to extend the knowledge 
and expertise of our Trust Board. If you are inter-
ested in becoming a Trustee for LAT, please 
email clerk@latchmereschool.org for more infor-
mation. 

Spare Clothes Needed   

Hello Yellow Day  

 

Hello Yellow Day is a special day that takes 

place on     October 10th every year, which 

is World Mental Health Day. It is a day 

when we show our support for young   

people's mental health. At Nelson we spoke 

about our feelings and how we can manage 

them. We understand that everyone has 

mental health and we encourage talking 

and listening.  

A huge thank you to our Crew 

Captains, Baran’s removals, 

Whitton Day Nursery (Becky), 

our Choir with Mrs Howard, Art 

Club with Mrs Lopez, Mrs 

Garland for her amazing cakes 

and  all of our children and 

visitors for helping to make our 

Harvest Assembly  successful. 

The children really enjoyed 

talking part and helping the 

wider community with food and 

toiletries.      

By Art Club By Mrs Ward ( Ms 

Ward’s mummy) 

More photos will follow next week.  

Nelson School  is committed to safeguarding – a shared responsibility      
safeguarding@nelsonschool.org 

mailto:clerk@latchmereschool.org

